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Lieutenant Governors,
 
I am reaching out to you today with an update on Jill Vogel’s race for Lt. Governor in Virginia. Please find a memo on 
recent RSLC polling attached. Key findings show that Vogel is in a position to win, but has room to grow in certain 
markets. We believe an additional investment upwards of $500,000 is crucial in helping her cross the finish line, but 
we need your help to raise additional resources for investment.
 
Your engagement and support with key fundraising calls over the next 10 days is critical. If there are corporate or 
individual donors in your state who would be willing to support RLGA this year, we would be happy to schedule a 
political update call or follow up on your outreach to get them engaged. I'm happy to connect on additional prospects 
and ideas at your convenience.
 
I know many of you agree that Jill would be a tremendous addition to our RLGA team and we can't thank you enough 
for your ongoing support!
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. Thank you!
 
Kind regards,
 
Natalie Oliver
Executive Director
Republican Lt. Governors Association
noliver@rslc.gop
O: 202-448- 5276
C: 713-927-8116
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